
Thursday, March 19, 2020 
 
The Pierce Public Schools Board of Education met for a special meeting at 3:00 p.m. in the high 
school gymnasium. 
 
Members present were Ted Krienke, Dave Lienemann, Robert Hoffmann, Adam Venteicher, 
Kevin Flesner, and Dan Unseld.  Also present were Superintendent Kendall Steffensen, High 
School Principal Mark Brahmer, Elementary Principal Trent Suehl, Activities Director Darren 
Sindelar, and many quests 
 
A welcome was extended to the public.  Roll call was taken and the Pledge of Allegiance was 
recited. 
 
No communication from the public. 
 
Lienemann moved and Flesner seconded a motion to provide sack lunches to Pierce students 
for 5 days of the week either until school resumes or the ending date for the school year.  Voting 
unanimous, motion carried. 
 
Lienemann moved and Hoffmann seconded a motion to allow staff to be in the school buildings 
on an as needed basis.  Voting unanimous, motion carried. 
 
Hoffmann moved and Lienemann seconded a motion to have the ending date for the 2019/20 
school year remain May 22, 2020.  Voting unanimous, motion carried. 
 
Lienemann moved and Hoffmann seconded a motion to adjourn.  Voting unanimous, motion 
carried.  Meeting adjourned at 3:36 p.m. 
 
Dan Unseld, Secretary 
Pierce Public Schools 
Board of Education District 2 
Pierce, Ne 68767 
 
 
   


